
CENTERVILLE CITY COUNCIL 
WORK SESSION 

FEBRUARY 23, 1976 

Present: Mayor Victor Green 
Deputy Mayor J. V. Stone 
Councilwoman Nora Lake 
Councilmen Russell Sweetman 

Ralph Spencer 
Charles McQueeney 
Leonard Stubbs 

Clerk of Council Marilyn McLaughlin 

7:30 P.M. 

Mr. Roscoe Lorton, Mr. Robert Amos, Mr . Michael Thill and Mr. Jeffrey 
Siler were interviewed as applicants for the Centerville Planning Commission. 
Council concurred that legislation be prepared to appoint Jeffrey Siler and 
said legislation be an agenda item for the next Council Meeting. 

Mr. Philip Marriott was interviewed as an applicant for the Sister City 
Committee. Council concurred with the appointment of Mr. Marriott. Legislation 
will be before Council on March l, 1976. 

Mr. John Sullivan and Mr. Loren Gannon appeared to explain to Council 
their request for financial support to the Montgomery County Historical Society. 
Mr. Gannon reviewed what they have accomplised and can accomplish in the future 
for the City of Centerville. They are asking for $624.00 for 1976, figure 
based on .0416 cents per person population. Council concurred to financially 
support the Montgomery County Historical Society in consideration of their 
benefit to the City of Centerville. Mr. Spencer and Mrs. Lake suggested that 
monies also be considered for the local Historical Society, perhaps the same 
amount. 

Mrs . Lake reviewed a letter she drafted to be sent to Mr. William Boos, 
Chairperson for the Health Planning Council of Greater Miami Valley and which 
she intended to read at their Meeting held Wednesday, February 18, 1976. She 
reviewed this Meeting and read a cover letter to be sent with the above 
referred to letter. 

A tax proposal to the residents of Centerville was discussed by Council. 
Mr. McQueeney encouraged Mayor Green to pursue reciprocity between Municipalities 
and the City of Dayton in consideration of Income Tax during the next Mayors 
and Managers Association Meeting. Council concurred that a 2 mill operating 
levy be put to the electors at the June Primary Election, to be split 1/2 for 
Police and 1/2 for Streets. The electors can then decide whether they are 
willing to pay additional tax dollars for additional services and Capital 
Improvements. 

There being no further business, the Meeting was adjourned. 

• Approved : a L 
Mayor 

Marilyn J. McLaughlin 
Clerk of Council 


